Dear Mr Mlungisi Johnson,

I would like to quickly introduce myself, and my company, I also have a story on my website that explains our history. My Dad had palace Fisheries, which I still own today, in the 1950’s that time I&J was the main supplier of Hake to our Industry. I now have four Fish Chip shops one being in Khayaletisha, whereby I would like to train an under privileged person to be able to have their own Business one today.

I would like to request that the Minister of Fisheries, take a look at allocating Hake permit to our industry for local consumption only. My reason for this is that, like at the present time when the Rand weakens to Foreign currencies, 90% of the Hake gets exported, which leaves the local market in disarray, and understandably so.  The big companies like I&J, Sea Harvest which I presume have the largest Hake Quotas, export, and process hake into frozen products, which is their main business. Sea Harvest used to supply Fish Chip shops with Hake no more.

So if I can propose that if we (Fish chip shops) can be allocated, Hake Quota only for the local market to supply all Fish Chip Shops, from one distribution point, to distribute to our industry only, not for export or processing into Frozen products, and help us stay in business, in future, this would also help keep record of hake being used for the local market. We also contribute hugely to employment.   

Seeing that I am making this recommendation I would like to see Seafoodpalace be one of the main stake holder, for this Quota, as my objective is to help people in my industry to better their Life’s in the future.

I do believe that this is something that must be looked at seriously, in order to keep our industry alive, Manage Hake in a better way, and we can know how much Hake is being consumed for the local market, and to which Fish Chip Shops. 

Best Regards

Justino Ferreira
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